

PRESERVATION OF AFFORDABLE HOUSING

Glenwood Manor resident wins scholarship to High School Summer College at Stanford University

Glenwood Manor resident and honor student Jacobany Dye was awarded a scholarship to attend High School Summer College at Stanford University, one of the leading universities in the world. Jacobany achieved straight A grades in honor classes and was a top student in attendance at Hillcrest High School. The scholarship was awarded by the Missouri-based Hulston Family Foundation through the Community Foundation of the Ozarks. The



Foundation supports "efforts that improve upon the quality of education, health, child welfare services and the environment in the community."

"The Community Foundation of the Ozarks is pleased to play a small role in facilitating the funding from the Hulston Family Foundation to the Stanford High School Summer College Program. We can't wait to hear about Jacobany's and the students' experience this summer with this incredible opportunity," said Winter S. Kinne, Assistant Vice President, Donor Development and Operations.

Five students in Missouri were awarded this honor. She will spend eight weeks this summer at the university and can earn up to 8 academic hours of college credit by taking 2-3 courses.

"Jacobany is an excellent choice as a scholarship recipient. She demonstrates maturity and is a very academically- conscientious student," said Jane McCann, Jacobany's counselor. "She will take full advantage of this opportunity. We are proud of her recognition and I am excited for her!"

"The staff and residents of Glenwood Manor are very proud of Jacobany," said Heather Harris, Assistant Property Manager at Glenwood. "She earned this opportunity through hard work and diligence and is truly an inspiration to all her neighbors here at Glenwood Manor. I might add that her two siblings also have great grades in school. We are extremely proud of the whole family!"

POAH and POAH Communities presented her with a certificate of achievement and a tablet computer which she is already putting to good use. Within a few days of arriving at Stanford she sent this note to Heather Harris, Assistant Manager at Glenwood Manor: "I am so grateful for the gift. With it I was able to download all of my textbooks for free which ended up saving me about \$250-\$300. I am able to check on my assignments because most of them are online. I don't know what I would have done without it! Thanks!"

Keep up the good work Jacobany!